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1. The Southern Association of Community, Junior, and Technical Colleges met as
above for its annual luncheon meeting. President Eddie Smith presided. Board Member
Dorothy Lord delivered the invocation in place of Judy Merritt, who was not in attendance.
About 195 tickets were sald for the luncheon. Lunch consisted of satad, Alamo chicken,
vegetables, rice, rolls, beverages, and cake for dessert.

2. The St. Philips College Jazz Ensemble provided music before and during the
meal. The group was introduced by President Hamice James. NOTE: The
Secretary/Treasurer sent a check for $150 to the group as has been past practice.

3. President Smith conducted the business session. He introduced Board Member
£d Massey, who presented the Audit Report {everything seemed to be in good shape-—
deposits, invoices, investments, etc.). The report was accepted unanimously.

4, Board Member Marshall Smith presented the slate of officers and board for the
next year. They were elected unanimously and without opposition: Phail Wynn (NC--
President); Ed Massey (FL—Vice President); Class of 1995: Shirley Woodie (AL) to
replace Judy Merritt and Barry Russell (NC} to replace Marshali Smith; Class of 1996:
Dorothy Lord (GA) to replace Ed Massey; Class of 1997 Pat Lake (KY) and Jack Sasser
(TX). For information, Marshall Smith informed the membership that he (Marshall) would
replace Ron Horvath (retiring) as Secretary/Treasurer, that Lex Walters would continue as
Editor; and that Eddie Smith would become Past President.

5. President-Elect Phail Wynn presented the President's plaque to Eddie Smith with
appreciation for a job well-done. Out-going President Eddie Smith presented a special
plaque to Ron Horvath, retiring Secretary/Treasurer, and thanked him for his 5 years of
service,

6. Ron presented the Treasurer's report: (1} The Association is financially sound,
{2) Dues would remain at $50 per year; {3) The out-going and in-coming Treasurer are
bonded; (4) A complete financial report would be published in one of the Spring
Newsletters: and (5) He thanked the members for their cooperation and assistance.

7. Phail Wynn introduced the main speaker, Dr. Therman Evans, who presented a
stirring speech on the topic of Executive Stress. The audience was enthralled with his
material, his delivery, his sense of humor, and his common sense approach to the
complicated life-style that most of us lead—eat right, avoid tobacco, quit worrying,
exercise, get in touch with yourself, keep yourself in perspective and have a sense of
humor about yourself, avoid replays of confrontational situations, etc., etc.

There was general agreement thal this was one of the best--if not the best session
the Association had ever sponsored. Dr. Evans' fee was high ($2,000 plus expenses),



but the quality was superb. This was money well-spent and certainly enhances the
Association.

8. Door prizes (about 23) were drawn. Allen Edwards donated about a dozen, an
Association record.

9. The meeting adjourned about 1:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

T NS

Ronald J. Horvath
Secretary/Treasurer



